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PRESS RELEASE







 9 March 2004

HOMES FOR SCOTLAND WELCOMES MINISTER’S ANNOUNCEMENT ON AFFORDABLE HOUSING

Homes for Scotland, the representative body for the residential development industry in Scotland, has welcomed today’s announcement by Deputy Minister for Communities Mary Mulligan regarding the supply of affordable housing.

With evidence suggesting that Scotland is building some 7000 houses a year less than it needs to meet the demand simply generated by new household formation, Homes for Scotland and its member companies are committed to tackling the housing shortage. 

Allan Lundmark, Homes for Scotland’s Director of Planning, is encouraged by the Minister’s recognition that there is a need to increase land supply and get better value for public investment.  Speaking in Livingston today at a meeting of a working group which has been specially established by Homes for Scotland to examine the issue of affordable housing1, he said:

 “The Minister is correct.  We all have to move away from a simplistic debate about numbers of houses.  The key is how we procure additional investment in housing.  The private sector already invests in excess of £2 billion a year in Scotland meeting the needs of the housebuying public.  What we have to do is work in partnership with the Scottish Executive to ensure that the £10m it has allocated to support Registered Social Landlords and other providers secures investment where it is needed most.  Homes for Scotland stands ready to work with Ministers to assist in the development of much needed affordable housing.”

###

For further information please contact:

Jennifer Kennedy - Homes for Scotland

Tel:  0131 243 2595

Notes to editors:

1.
Homes for Scotland undertook a national consultation towards the end of 2003 with the publication of its paper “Avoiding a Social Crisis:  Affordable Housing & Starter Homes”, aimed at identifying robust methods of procuring affordable housing in Scotland.  Its specially established working group will examine the responses to the consultation and feed in details to Ministers during the consultation exercise referred to in today’s announcement from the Scottish Executive.

2.
About Homes for Scotland:

Homes for Scotland (www.homesforscotland.com) is the representative membership body for the home building and residential development industry in Scotland.  Its member companies build around 85% of all new homes in Scotland and the industry is the largest single user of the planning system in Scotland.
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